PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE October 28, 2021

MEMBERS PRESENT

Chairman Olive
Alderman Brown
Alderman Dorchinecz
Alderman Wilson

ALSO PRESENT

Mayor Barry Alderman Driskell Superintendent Mann Treasurer Hamell

Evan Mitchell
Kellen & Aaron Augustine

Bob Hall

Dustin Clark

Chief Wheeler Austin Moore
Superintendent Ortman Jack Pierce
Alderman Budd Jennifer Wagner
Traci Bentley Bill Sleeman

Chairman Olive called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M.

WAREHAM'S SECURITY PROPOSAL - HALLWAY CAMERA

Chairman Olive presented a proposal from Wareham's Security in the amount of \$374.00 in parts and labor, to install a new camera in the main hallway leading to the Police Department.

Motion by Alderman Wilson and seconded by Alderman Brown to recommend to the City Council to accept the proposal from Wareham's Security and have a new camera installed in the main hallway leading to the Police Department at a cost not to exceed \$374.00 for parts and labor. Motion carried 4-0.

SKATE PARK

Evan Mitchell advised Principal Bruder spoke with the Superintendent and the school is not going to allow a skate park on their property. The lots that were discussed last time at Walnut and Market Street seem to be the only options at this time and the location is ideal. Mayor Barry thinks the lot at 203 East Market Street is the best location. He has also received several phone calls from people in support of a skate park in town. Alderman Dorchinecz is on board with a skate park but not this location.

Motion by Alderman Brown and seconded by Alderman Wilson to recommend to the City Council to discuss donating or leasing the property located at 203 East Market Street to the Skate Board Committee, pending advice from the City Attorney regarding insurance, development costs and legalities. Motion carried 3-1.

Motion by Alderman Wilson and seconded by Alderman Brown to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 6:31 P.M.

Jm Olive, Chairman

Street & Sewer Committee